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· We at UNICEF feel delighted that this great assembly of leaders from the world’s religions has provided strong support, inspiration and blessings for the success of the Special Session on Children.

· At a time when there is so much suffering, so much conflict, so much intolerance, so much injustice in the world—children of the world need all the support and blessings they can get.

· ‘Blessings’ come in many forms:

· At the Special Session on Children, we look to the leaders of the world to commit themselves and fulfil their obligations to create a “World Fit for Children”;

· In our countries and communities, we look to these commitments being adopted in national plans or agendas for action;

· In all temples, and churches, mosques and synagogues, and other places of worship, we look to religious leaders spreading a message of love and compassion, tolerance and peace.

· The message coming out of today’s religious leaders’ forum—as encapsulated in its Declaration—is a source of great inspiration to all of us.  It is certain to provide spiritual strength and moral guidance to redouble our efforts to build a world fit for children.

· We look forward to further collaboration with partners from the religious and spiritual community, building on the last 12 years of engagement of religious organizations including the World Conference on Religion and Peace, and to new partners, such as the Global Network of Religions for Children.
· The children of the world need the power and influence of the world’s religions.  For, to quote the late Martin Luther King Jr.—“There is no deficit in human resources; the deficit is in human will!”
